Friends of Carrollwood Cultural Center

Board Meeting

June 15, 2016
Carrollwood Cultural Center
Board Members Present: Nancy Stearns, President;Bill DeMare,Vice President,Neil Smith,Evelyn Bless,Secretary,Rex Henderson,Mary Ann Bardi,Alan Preston,Craig Nowicke,Diane Leeper
Board Members Absent:Dr. David Rowlands, Dan Saxe,Brenda Heiss,
Staff Members Present:Paul Berg, Director
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Call to order, quorum present, at 4:00p.m. by Nancy Stearns, President
Public comment: none
1. Adoption of Agenda:

Motion: by AlanPreston
Second: by Bill DeMare
Motion passed:9-0
2. Consent Agenda approved:

Board minutes –May


Committee minutes:   April and May Governance,
Motion:Alan Preston
Second:Neil Smith
Motion passed:9-0
3. Executive Director’s Report:Paul Berg reported that repairs to the building will last into August. The studio will also be repaired before the crew leaves. Paul reported on a state conversation regarding the events this weekend in Orlando and how they affect venues.  Bill suggested for the next meeting that Paul present plans for the center, i.e .evacuation, fire, loss of power, active shooter, etc.
4. Finance Update: Alan Preston said the actual financial report will be out next week.  We are still doing positively; $14,000 better than budgeted. Paul was asked to explain the Rube Goldberg competition. Nov. 5 will be countywide competition, involving students from Hillsborough County Schools, and Dec. 5 is the final competition
5. Index of FCCC Policies:  Nancy Stearns reported on the work the board did several months ago.  Within the FCCC policies, the category “whistleblower protection” will be changed to whistle blower policy.The board requested that the term “policy” follow each category.Evelyn Bless moved that the above changes be made.  Neil Smith seconded.Motion passed, 9-0.  There was a discussion about public communication, and the need for the board to be educated in reporting if a disaster should occur.  Rex Henderson has a contact at TGH who could help the board.
6. Dan Saxe Resignation:  Nancy Stearns reported on the email she received from Dan. Craig Nowicke questioned about having an exit interview to see how Dan viewed the board. The board requested that Nancy Stearns, the president, call Dan and inquire about his perceptions of the board. Rex Henderson moved to accept Dan’s resignation.  Alan Preston seconded, and the board accepted unanimously.Bill DeMare suggested that we not solicit new board members immediately, even though there re vacancies.
7. Carrollwood Park Conservancy:Bill DeMare reportedthat nothing is new with the project.
8. Unfinished business: none
9. New Business:  Bill DeMare reported that the homeowners associations are conducting a survey of residents asking about improvements they want in the village. Diane Leeper suggested that the center use banners to inform people when there is a cancellation of the Saturday market. Bill DeMare asked Paul Berg to complement his staff on the great job they are doing for the Center.
10. Adjournment:  Nancy Stearns adjourned the meeting at 5:05.  The next meeting will be held onJuly20, 2016 at 4:00.
Submitted by:

 Linda Delapenha

Recording Secretary

